
 
Maintenance/Capital Improvement Committee 
January 12, 2021 – ZOOM meeting 
  

Members: Quintal (Chair), Fehan, Pohlod, Roberts, Ceresnie 
 
Staff:  Comerford, Wood, Laird, McGaughey, Jurek 
 

 
 
      1.    Welcome and Introductions: 
             PRESENT: Quintal, Fehan, Pohlod, Roberts, Ceresnie 
             ABSENT: Ceresnie, Pohlod, Wood 
             ADMINISTRATION: Comerford, Laird, McGaughey, Jurek 
             VISITORS: None 
  

2.    Holiday decorating: 
a. Talked about how beautiful the lights look all throughout the city. What a great job DPS 

has done with hanging all the lights. Talked about planning DPS luncheon provided by 
the BSD for late March. Steve Quintal suggested using a Birmingham restaurant 
instead of Chicken Shack. 

 

3.   Holiday planters: 
a.   DPS will remove all the ornaments from the planters next week, the greens and birch           

will stay in place until time for spring planting. 
 

4.   Merrill St. Lighting: 
a.   The committee is going to be coming up with new ideas for 2021 holiday season, 

maybe having a centerpiece hanging and restringing all the lights. 
 

5.   Hanging basket & Floral planters RFP: 
            a.   The BSD will be submitting the RFP’s on January 25 on http://www.mitn.info and 

will be opened February 11, 2021. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEXT MEETING:  February 9, 2021 
 
2020-21 Budget:  $70,000  
Remaining balance February vouchers:  $59,117 
 
Snow removal 2020-21 Budget:  $74,000  
Remaining balance after February vouchers:  $32,383 

http://www.govbids.com/scripts/MITN/public/home1.asp

